

44 Canal Center Plaza, Suite 200 | Alexandria, VA 22314, USA | 703.836.6767 or 1.800.THEIACP | www.theIACP.org

May 10, 2019

Representative Brian Babin United States House of Representatives Washington, DC 20510 Senator Marco Rubio United States Senate Washington, DC 20510

Dear Representative Babin and Senator Rubio,

On behalf of the International Association of Chiefs of Police, I am writing to express our support for the Threat Assessment, Prevention, and Safety (TAPS) Act of 2019 (H.R. 838/S. 265). The TAPS Act creates a task force of subject matter experts who will assist in creating a national strategy to prevent targeted violence through threat assessment and management. The national strategy will provide resources, training, and assistance in establishing and operating locally-driven, multidisciplinary threat assessment and management units as well as a specialized school threat assessment program.

Proactiveness is the key to preventing attacks on schools, places of worship, businesses, and other entities. Prior to an attack, an assailant's behavior has usually shown cause for concern. Creating a national strategy and taskforce to recognize and address such behaviors is an important step to preventing these acts of violence from occurring.

On behalf of our more than 31,000 members, thank you for introducing this important legislation. The IACP stands ready to assist you as we continue to work together on issues important to policing and our communities.

Sincerely,

Paul M. Cell President

President

Chief Paul M. Cell Montclair State University, N. Police Department

Immediate Past President Chief Louis M. Dekmar LaGrange, GA, Police Department

First Vice President Chief Steven R. Casstevens Buffalo Grove, IL, Police Department

Second Vice President Chief Cynthia E. Renaud Santa Monica, CA, Police Department Third Vice President

and of Cell

Chief Dwight E. Henninger Vail, CO, Police Department

Fourth Vice President
Chief John Letteney
Apex NC Police Departmen

Vice President At-Large Chief Will Johnson Arlington, TX, Police Department Vice President At-Large Chief Wade Carpenter Park City, UT, Police Department

International Vice President Assistant Commissioner Joe Oliver Royal Canadian Mounted Police Canada

Vice President-Treasurer Chief Ken A. Walker West University Place, TX, Police Department General Chair Division of State Associations of Chiefs of Police Chief Thomas Clemons Seward AK, Police Department

General Chair Division of State and Provincial Police Cabinet Secretary Craig Price South Dakota Highway Patrol

General Chair of the Midsize Agencies Division Chief Sandra Spagnoli Beverly Hills, CA, Police Department Parliamentarian
James McLaughlin, Jr.
General Counsel/Executive Director,
Texas Police Chiefs Association

Executive Director / Chief Executive Officer Vincent Talucci, CAE Alexandria, VA

Deputy Executive Director / Chief Operating Officer Terrence M. Cunningham Alexandria, VA